Cassa’s monthly email: 6 Jan 2017
Dear All, 
Happy New Year and happy Epiphany! I hope the festive period was enjoyable and that you also had some time to 'stand and stare'; to be a little spiritually refreshed for another new year. 2017 looks like being an exciting year for our church family so please do keep the plans we have in you prayers that God may use them for His glory.
New Year's Resolutions:  At the New Year's Day service Linda and the congregation came up with some New Year's resolutions that I thought would be great to share with you and that we might like to consider this year:
1. To say thank you each day to other people for the nice things they do for us and to thank God for them.
2. To read a little of the Bible every day.
3. To ask God for the things we and others need.
4. To come to church to sing hymns and carols to learn more about God.
Services this Month:  On the 8th Jan our theme for our communion services will be rededicating ourselves to the service of God in our church and the wider world. We will also have our monthly evening prayer service this Sunday at 6pm. On the 15th Jan at our Morning service we have a special speaker, please see below for more information. On the 22nd Jan we have our usual communion service with the baptism of Sally's Son's family in the morning then we have Messy Church at 4pm in the afternoon, hosted at Seer Green Baptist Church. Ian, our rector and I will be doing a swap on the 29th Jan for 'Benefice Sunday'. 
Special Speaker - 15th Jan:  Over the last year we have been enjoying talks by J John on our third Sunday. J John has a new event called 'Just One' which is on Saturday 8th July. This event is our charity for January and we are delighted that Susie Wilson will be coming to speak to us about this and preach next Sunday. It would be great to welcome her with a full church so please do make every effort to come on this Sunday. 
Taking Decorations Down: It's that time of year when all the lovely Christmas decorations must come down. We had planned to do them tomorrow (Saturday) but so few people were available that we thought we would do them after church this Sunday, so if you are able to help that would be much appreciated. 
Baptisms: We have been inundated by baptisms in the last year, which is a wonderful sign. However managing the needs of baptismal families and our regular congregation has been difficult. So the PCC has agreed a trial of a new policy. This means that baptismal families will have a separate baptismal service with the requirement to come to the next family service to be welcomed by the church family. Of course church families who would like their children to be baptised in the main service will still have this option. We are also putting in place a baptism preparation course and ways to follow up with families. Do speak to Cassa if you would like to know more. 
Special joint 'Village Services' in Feb and March:  As you may have gathered we will be running a joint Alpha course with Seer Green Baptist Church, starting in May. As preparing for this we will be doing a couple of special joint services with the Baptist Church on Feb 26th 10.30am (hosted at the Baptist Church) and March 19th 10am (hosted at Holy Trinity). These services are designed for you to be able to invite friends or neighbours who do not normally come to church to come along. The format will be informal and engaging. We have a fab team planning these and I can give you more information next month. In the mean time please consider who you might invite. Maybe you could invite them for lunch afterwards? 
Just a little reminder that I and our pastoral team are available to visit or for practical help should you need it so please do let us know. 
May you see God's blessings to you this month, 
Cassa
